
 

 

 

M E M O R A N D U M 

 

DATE: June 4, 2015 

TO: Regional Workforce Board Executive Directors 

FROM: Lois A. Scott, Chief, Bureau of One-Stop and Program Support 

SUBJECT: Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) - Eligible Training Provider List 

(ETPL) Transition Period 

In the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act Section 122, subsection (i) states are allowed a 

transition period for implementing the WIOA requirements related to the identification of eligible 

training providers.  

In consultation with CareerSource Florida, the Department of Economic Opportunity has determined 

that the local boards may continue to operate under the current Administrative Policy FG OSPS-77 

“Selection and Retention of Eligible Training Providers under the Workforce Investment Act of 1998 

and Florida Statutes” until December 31, 2015, or upon issuance of a new policy. Training providers 

who are already on local ETPLs will continue to be eligible through that time period.  

Please contact Amanda Armetta at Amanda.Armetta@deo.myflorida.com for any questions regarding 

this issue.  
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cc: Tom Clendenning 
 Michelle Dennard 
 Mike Lynch 
 Trina Travis 
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